TOWN COUNCIL MEETING

10 NOVEMBER 2011

S.137 OF THE LOCAL GOVERNMENT ACT 1972 - APPLICATIONS FOR FINANCIAL ASSISTANCE

REPORT OF THE TOWN CLERK

- 1. The Town Council has received a letter from the St Just Women's Institute requesting financial assistance towards the renovation of the entrance hall which is in need of redecoration. The hall is used by a number of local groups and organisations such as U3A and the Lafrowda Committee and it is the income from these groups that is used to maintain the hall.
- 2. It is anticipated that the cost of the works will be in the region of the £750.00, although any additional funds could be used for other necessary repairs and redecoration of the building.
- 3. The Town Council has made no previous grants to the St Just Women's Institute.
- 4. A copy of the latest accounts has also been submitted with the application.
- 5. The Council's instructions on each of the requests are sought.

Elaine Baker Town Clerk

Background papers: Letters from St Just Women's Institute dated 3 January 2011 from the secretary.